Issue: School-Based Decision Making

School-Based Decision Making (SBDM) was established by law as part of the 1990 Kentucky Education Reform Act (KERA).  Its purpose was to give individual schools the autonomy to make the decisions that would be most beneficial in helping students succeed.  Councils are typically comprised of the building principal, three teachers, and two parents.  School councils are to set the policies for the school on most aspects related to curriculum and instruction.  

Teacher View: Many teachers are frustrated because councils do not function the way they were designed to by law.  In reality, many councils do meet the letter but not the spirit of the law.  Although SBDM was designed to be a joint decision making process, many principals have not embraced the concept; they view the council’s job as simply rubber-stamping the ideas they have put forth.  Despite these problems, teachers want to maintain their 50% composition on the councils.  Teacher would also like to have more empowerment through SBDM.  They would like to have input in retaining and evaluating principals.  Teachers strongly support the right of SBDM councils to select the principal who is the best fit for their particular school’s needs.
Rationale: Many teachers understand and view SBDM as a powerful tool for teachers to have a real voice and impact in their school.  To lose their 50% composition of councils would, in effect, result in the loss of their meaningful voice on councils.
Opposing Viewpoints:  Generally, few among the stakeholders of public education are opposed to SBDM although some superintendents and principals may dislike the loss of “power” to councils.  On the contrary, the PTA often lobbies to get the number of parent representatives increased to be equal to the number of teachers.  Many schools, though, have difficulty getting even two parents to serve on the council.  The PTA’s position is that parents should have participation in councils equal to that of teachers.  The state does have a number of people employed in Council Development and within the Office of Educational Accountability, but it has not invested enough resources to monitoring councils to insure that they function properly or penalizing councils that don’t. The OEA has minimal enforcement capabilities when it does identify problems or concerns with the implementation of SBDM. taahlee@insightbb.com
